
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                            

FAITH Week at a Glance 

March 10-23, 2024   

1349 Bluebird Road 

Mineral Bluff, GA  

30559 

(706) 374-5912 

March 2024 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

10 

Lent 4 

10:30 Worship 

11 

12:00 Music 

Director Search 

Team 

12 

 

13 

12:00 Lenten Lunch 

and Learn 

 

14 

4:30 Choir Practice 

15 

9:00 Merry Maid & 

church wide spruce 

up 

9:30 Senior Center 

6:00 Jewish 

Community of Blue 

Ridge 

 

16 

 

17 

Lent 5 

10:30 Worship 

 

18 19 

1:00 Admin. 

Planning Team Mtg 

20 

9:30 ReKindle Food 

Delivery 

12:00 Lenten Lunch 

and Learn 

2:15 Anniversary 

Task Force Meeting 

 

21 

10:00 Mineral 

Springs Support 

Group 

4:00 Book Club 

4:30 Choir Practice 

22 

9:00 Merry Maids 

10:00 Knit Wits 

23 

Counters for 3/17:  Steve Williamson and Randy Griggs 

Ushers for 3/17:  Betty Benedict, Chris Martinez, Frances Thompson, Diane McMillan 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

 

Each Sunday 
9:45- 10:10 a.m. Coffee and Conversation 

          10:30 a.m. Worship 

The worship service is live-streamed every 

Sunday to the FPC website – 

www.faithpresbyterianusa.org  

 

The recording of the weekly Service of 

Worship is available on the church website 

following the service. 

If you would like a copy of the sermon from 

any past Sundays’ worship services, please 

call or email the church office. 

 

Administration has a church wide workday scheduled for Friday, March 15th at 9 a.m. Everyone is invited 

to participate. A deep cleaning of the interior and a major spruce up of the exterior. There will be something 

for everyone to work on. Yes, we’re calling on all able-bodied men and women. Touch-up painting, library 

organization and box removal, items rarely used moved to the attic, plus weed whacking from 515 to the 

pond and along the DOT property line, spreading pine needle mulch and cleaning windows on interior of 

church are just a few of the jobs planned. Come one, come all! Many hands make for light work.  ALL 

ARE WELCOME!!!          

     

 

http://www.faithpresbyterianusa.org/


 

   

 

 

 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                       

For prayer requests, please email or call: 

Rev. Susan Haynes – 678.697.0822 

susan.haynes@faithpresbyterianusa.org 

 

Prayer requests for immediate needs relating to persons 

directly connected to members and friends of Faith are 

circulated via email and others are included and published in 

our weekly and monthly newsletters. 

Jamielee Green 

Sunday afternoon, 3/10, Jamielee had what a stroke and was taken to Erlanger 

Hospital in Chattanooga. Thankfully, tests revealed no permanent effects and 

Jamielee is home and following up with her personal physician. We give thanks 

that Jamielee is ok and pray for her continued good health. 

Family of Anita 

Matthews 

Renee Lunney's 89-year-old mother, Anita, died February 26 in her sleep. Please 

keep Renee, her family, and all who loved Anita in your prayers for God's comfort 

and peace. 

Carol Smith 

Carol has been moved to a regular hospital room and is doing much better.  A 

diagnosis has not yet been determined. Please pray for the doctors to determine 

what is wrong, for an effective treatment, and for comfort for Carol and her 

husband during this critical time.  

Diane Shillcutt 
Diane's shoulder replacement surgery on Friday, March 1, went well and she is 

now at home recovering.  Please keep Diane in your prayers for pain control and a 

good recovery.  

Ray Benedict 
Update: It appears Ray's swollen lymph nodes may be a side effect of Covid. He 

will have follow-up tests in several months. Ray and Betty appreciate the prayers.  

Sumner DeWolf On Sat, Feb. 17, Sumner fell and broke his left foot in two places and did damage 

to his big toe on his right foot. Bobbie asks for prayers for Sumner to have a quick 

recovery and that his foot heals correctly. Healing is challenging with Sumner's 

diabetes.  

Rev. Kyle Segars 

&1st Presbyterian, 

Canadian, TX 

Kyle, a friend of Carol Wade's from seminary days, is pastor of 1st Presbyterian 

Church, Canadian, TX. Canadian has been destroyed by horrific fires this past 

week. Kyle and his family are fine, but so many in the church, community, and 

surrounding countryside have lost everything. Please keep Kyle, his church, and 

the community in your prayers as they grieve the devastating losses.  

Sherri Harris Sherri, Ray Benedict's daughter has been diagnosed with angina and is on 

medication; she will see her cardiologist soon.  Prayers continue to be appreciated. 

Randy Thomas We have prayed for Randy, the husband of Maggie March's best friend, Judy who 

was previously diagnosed with liver cancer. Randy has now also been diagnosed 

with aggressive prostate cancer, but he can't have treatment for the prostate cancer 

while undergoing treatment for the liver cancer. Prayers for strength, comfort, and 

healing are deeply appreciated. 

 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 



 

Roger Charbonneau 
Roger is recovering from his recent heart procedure and it was good to have him in 

church 3/10.   Roger and Liz thank Faith for our prayers.   

Dianna Niemiec 
Frequent visitor, Dianna Niemiec, recently had should surgery and has asked for 

prayers for healing.  

Rob Gendron 
Debbie Peterson asks for prayers for her friend, Rob, who has been diagnosed with 

extensive brain cancer.  

Gail Young 
Bill Young's sister, Gail, recently fell and is currently recovering in a rehab facility 

in New Orleans. Please pray for Gail as therapists assist in her recovery.   

Patricia  and Sam 

Shillcutt 

Update: Patricia, sister-in-law of Diane and Gene Shillcutt, had thyroid surgery Jan. 

10. as cancer was discovered.  We have been praying for Patricia as she undergoes 

immunotherapy treatments for multiple myeloma. Patricia's husband Sam was 

scheduled to have back surgery, but now has a blood clot that has delayed the 

surgery for 2-4 months and Patricia continues to undergo weekly treatments. 

 

 
We lift in prayer those with ongoing health challenges and who appreciate our continuing prayers: Patricia 

and Sam Shillcutt; Clyde Holler; Jane Gray Collier; Bobbie DeWolf; Susan Learn; Fran Inghram; Virginia 

McPhee; Kerry Lockaby; Meagan (sister of Debbie and Greg Duncan's DIL); Carrie Sneed (friend of Lynn 

Hayes); Angie Callahan (friend of Nancy Goodson); Jim Rist (friend of the Charbonneaus); Steven Setzer 

(brother of Bobbie DeWolf); Ruth Davis (friend of Diane Shillcutt); Phyllis Kincaid  (Sylvia Goodyear's sister); 

Dutch Earle (friend of the Riggs); Renee Domany; Amy Cuppia. 


